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Jim Hobin
Our robotics team is a family consisting of various members. One of those is the lead mentor, and his involvement is paramount for a successful season. For the past few years, Duel on the Delaware has recognized the importance of mentors with the Michael Wade Duel Volunteer Award. The lead mechanical mentor for the Mechanical Mustangs is Jim Hobin, and there is no person who deserves this award more than him.
Jim has been our mentor since the beginning of the Mechanical Mustangs in 2009. Due to his position, he has become a great inspiration to us. When students first join the team, they don’t even know how to use a screwdriver, and it is mostly because of Jim that we learn so much. Once build season has begun, he would guide us in creating the prototype, and offered assistance even after the season has ended. At first he would explain basic concepts, but then he would leave us on our own and let us take chances when building. His method has allowed us to learn hands on what engineering is, and since he does not coddle is, we have become independent problem solvers. Then, once we have created a part of the robot, he would help us fine tune it, which in turn would teach us even more. His ability to let us work on our own, yet guide us at certain points, is why he is an inspiration to us.
Our Robotics Team consists of a network of teachers, mentors, parents, and students. Communication between the groups can be complicated, but we have Jim. He has been in the world of FRC for ten years, and even had two sons on previous robotics teams. Due to his time in the field, he has gained much wisdom. He has helped diffuse problems between mentors and teachers, as well as quarrels between students over the robot design. Not only that, but along with Tom, another dedicated mentor, they have been able to help us create ingenious designs, such as a robot that tipped on its side, and a mechanism to pick up frisbees up from the floor. Jim's communication between others has helped move our team forward towards the path of success.
Not only has he been an inspiration to us as an engineer, but he inspires us as a person. Jim exemplifies gracious professionalism towards other teams. During build season, he allowed Team 2070, the Ridgefield Pirates, and Team 4653, the Ironmen Robotics, build their robot at his warehouse with us. His generosity has also been showcased when he has dedicated his time not only for his robotics team, but when he has helped out other teams during competitions, and when he has volunteered at our FLL event. In addition, he had demonstrated good sportsmanship during the Mount Olive District competition, when we lost the final match by ten points. He lifted our spirits by promising we would do better the next time, and thanks in part to him, we did!
The Michael Wade Duel Master Award honors the person who inspires the team, communicates well with others, and sets the bar for admirable behavior. Jim demonstrates all of this and more, with his knowledge and passion for robotics and engineering. If there is anyone who deserves this great award, it should be him.
